Date

Subject: legislation to allow the formation of new municipal electric utilities (bill H3294) 

Dear Representative _______ (or Senator_______ ):

I am writing in support of “bill H3294 relative to the establishment of municipal lighting authorities”, co-sponsored by 40 legislators (Representative Jay Kaufman, lead sponsor).

H3294 makes it practically feasible for a city or town to create a municipal electric utility (“Muni”) by acquiring at a fair price the distribution equipment from the incumbent investor-owned utility (“IOU”). Our State law already provides that option but Chapter 164 needs clarification, which H3294 provides, for the Muni option to become feasible: no new Muni has been formed in Massachusetts since 1926.

We already have 41 Munis in Massachusetts, including in Braintree, Norwood, Ipswich, Peabody, Danvers, Concord, Belmont, Wellesley, Shrewsbury, Holyoke, Westfield and Taunton. Compared with IOUs, Munis generally offer:

  - improved reliability (fewer outages),

  - reduced electricity rates (lower than NStar by 24% for residential customers and by 10% for businesses and municipal buildings over the past 12 years in the greater Boston area),

  - responsiveness to local priorities (for example, using clean energy or placing wires underground). 

Bill H3294 is co-sponsored by Representatives Jay Kaufman (lead sponsor), Cory Atkins, Ruth Balser, Deborah Blumer, Jennifer Callahan, Mark Carron, Robert Coughlin, James Eldridge, Michael Festa, William Galvin, Shirley Gomes, Lida Harkins, Patricia Jehlen, Louis Kafka, Rachel Kaprielian, Robert Koczera, James Leary, David Paul Linsky, James Marzilli, Charles Murphy, Marie Parente, Matthew Patrick, Anne Paulsen, Susan Pope, Michael Rodrigues, Carl Sciortino, Frank Smizik, Thomas Stanley, Ellen Story, Timothy Toomey, Alice Wolf, and Senators Robert Antonioni, Susan Fargo, Robert Havern, Brian Joyce, Michael Knapik, Richard Moore, Therese Murray, Richard Tisei, Steven Tolman. 

110 municipalities and organizations (including MMA, Mass Energy Consumers Alliance and MASSPIRG) have endorsed this bill’s predecessor.

H3294 gives the option to form a Muni to up to 3 cities or towns per year, creating a form of competition in the distribution of electricity. This will lead IOUs to improve their service, lower their rates and become more responsive to local needs everywhere, even if very few new Munis are created. As a result, all Massachusetts residents and businesses will benefit from H3294.

I hope that you will support H3294 and ask members of the Joint Telecommunications, Utilities and Energy Committee to which H3294 has been referred, to recommend its passage by the full House and Senate.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

signed

Cc: Chairman Brian Dempsey (Room 473B, State House, Boston MA 02133 Rep.BrianDempsey@hou.state.ma.us)

Chairman Michael Morrissey (Room 413-D, State House, Boston MA 02133 Michael.W.Morrissey@state.ma.us)

Patrick Mehr, MAMEC (31 Woodcliffe Road, Lexington MA 02421 mehrco@aol.com)

